
 

First Week Update of School Information For 
Parents and Guardians  

Thursday, September 7, 2023 

Important Information & Class Placement Timeline:  

A Message from the Principal… 

Thank you once again to our entire Irwin Park Parent/Guardian community for your 
flexibility and patience as our staff has taken the necessary time this week to observe, 
consider, and reflect upon classroom placement decisions. Regardless of your child’s 
final placement, our teachers appreciate your patience and support during these next 
several weeks while your child becomes accustomed to their new learning environment.  

While we always hope to be able to finalize our classroom placements by the end of our 
first week of the Fall Term, this school year Irwin Park will be delaying final 
classroom placement of students until early next week.  

Unexpected heavy enrollment at Irwin Park specifically, in addition to a surge in 
enrollment District wide, has led to a District decision to open an additional 
division/classroom at Irwin Park. 

Therefore, instead of the expected 16 divisions that Irwin Park has had across grades K-
7, this year we will be home to 17 divisions.  

Since this district decision was only finalized recently, it has meant that our staff must 
delay final classroom configurations until early next week as new students continue to 
join our grade cohorts daily.  As I have expressed previously, our teaching staff invest 
significant time and energy in the collaborative process of creating balanced classes and 
this process is not considered lightly as a multitude of factors are considered carefully. 
Our teams want to be sure to consider the many factors at play (learning styles, ability 
groupings, work habits, friendships & social dynamics, gender balance, etc.).  



Like last year at Irwin Park, and at every other comprehensive elementary school site in 
West Vancouver Schools, we will have several multi-age grade configurations or 
combined grade arrangements. We are confident that all our students will receive the 
first-rate education they deserve, and our teaching teams are very excited and confident 
about the year ahead. Once again, as I explained in successive Irwin Park E bulletins this 
past spring, this is very much a normal practice and widely accepted across the district, 
province, and nation. 

I have provided a link to our District Webpage that helps provide context and research 
to relieve any potential parent anxiety or questions about the efficacy and value of 
combined classroom arrangements. Thank you again for your patience and trust in our 
excellent teaching staff as we strive to meet the needs of all children, both academically 
and social emotionally; regardless of their grade level.   

Once again I hope to be reaching out to you early next week to finalize our configuration 
process and to share more information. You can expect to receive an introductory 
message from your child's teacher shortly after our final configuration next week.  

2023-2024 Bell and Recess 
Schedule @ Irwin Park 
Elementary 

    

Arrival 8:50 AM 

Morning Recess K-7  10:10 AM-10:30AM 

Lunch Eating Time 12:30 PM-12:51 PM 

Lunch Recess K-7 12:51 PM-1:11 PM 

Lunch Recess K-4 1:11 PM- 2:50 PM 

Dismissal 2:50 PM 

  

School Sports are On! Cross Country Team Starting Soon (Grade  3 
to 7) 

School sports are ON this year and the first sports season, Cross Country Running, will 
be starting soon for all interested Grade 3 to 7 students. Races occur at Ambleside 
Park  each Tuesday for 3 weeks consecutively, starting Sept 19th; with practices during 
the school week.  

All Grade 3 to 7 students are welcome to join in. Parents and students can 
anticipate permission forms with more information coming home shortly. We encourage 
all abilities as the aim of the game is participation and healthy bodies and minds! And 
while you’re at it you will meet new friends and teammates! 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/PKFu_BxyoQrkL_dLodCPBA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRm29yfP0RHaHR0cHM6Ly93ZXN0dmFuY291dmVyc2Nob29scy5jYS9yZXNvdXJjZXMvcGFyZW50cy9tdWx0aS1hZ2UtY2xhc3Nyb29tcy9XB3NjaG9vbG1CCmT5H6n6ZOKfC3BSFmFjYW1wYmVsbEB3dnNjaG9vbHMuY2FYBAAAAAI~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/D5G7R5ekPKM9Ntoq0D07MA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRm29yfP0TTaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ29vZ2xlLmNvbS9tYXBzL3BsYWNlL0FtYmxlc2lkZStQYXJrKyU3QytXZXN0K1ZhbmNvdXZlci9ANDkuMzI0ODA3NSwtMTIzLjE1MDY3NzksMTV6L2RhdGE9ITRtNiEzbTUhMXMweDU0ODY2ZTFmMGY3ZTMzZDc6MHg3NDM0OTUxZjlmMDQ2YjUwIThtMiEzZDQ5LjMyNDgwNzUhNGQtMTIzLjE1MDY3NzkhMTZzJTJGZyUyRjF3ejUyZGs0P2VudHJ5PXR0dVcHc2Nob29sbUIKZPkfqfpk4p8LcFIWYWNhbXBiZWxsQHd2c2Nob29scy5jYVgEAAAAAg~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/D5G7R5ekPKM9Ntoq0D07MA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRm29yfP0TTaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ29vZ2xlLmNvbS9tYXBzL3BsYWNlL0FtYmxlc2lkZStQYXJrKyU3QytXZXN0K1ZhbmNvdXZlci9ANDkuMzI0ODA3NSwtMTIzLjE1MDY3NzksMTV6L2RhdGE9ITRtNiEzbTUhMXMweDU0ODY2ZTFmMGY3ZTMzZDc6MHg3NDM0OTUxZjlmMDQ2YjUwIThtMiEzZDQ5LjMyNDgwNzUhNGQtMTIzLjE1MDY3NzkhMTZzJTJGZyUyRjF3ejUyZGs0P2VudHJ5PXR0dVcHc2Nob29sbUIKZPkfqfpk4p8LcFIWYWNhbXBiZWxsQHd2c2Nob29scy5jYVgEAAAAAg~~


*NEW* WVECA Athletic Fees - Due to the increasing cost of fees associated with 
running our Elementary Athletics programs in all West Vancouver schools, the West 
Vancouver Elementary Coaches’ Association (WVECA) will be charging $10 per student 
per sport for the 2023-2024 school year. These fees were Board approved in the Spring 

of 2023 for the upcoming school year.  

  

Payments will be made through School Cash Online which has been set up for each school 
through the District. All families of students in Grades 3-7 will receive a School Cash 
Online message saying the payment link for Cross Country fees will be live as of 
September 7th. Please note that we ask you to wait until your child has come home 

on Friday this week to discuss and confirm their participation.   

  

If they WOULD like to join the team: 

1. Complete the Cross Country permission form (Coming home shortly!) and return it to 
the school ASAP to Mr. Hamelin’s classroom. 

2. Pay the $10.00 fee via the School Cash Online link. 

If they WOULD NOT like to join the team: NO further action is required. 

  

Grade 6 & 7 Irwin Park Band Program 2022/23: Starting Next 
Week! 

Grade 6 & 7 Band  at IRWIN PARK starts next week on Tuesday, September 12th. Students 
should bring their instruments and have their method book ready.  Contact Ms. King at 
janine.king@wvschools.ca  if you need more information. 

Registration is still open for returning band students and other interested students to join 
the Irwin Park Band Program at https://westvancouverschools.ca/programs/elementary-
band - no previous music experience is necessary! 

This is a user-pay program and there is a fee paid to the District.  Irwin Park has a proud 
tradition of Band at the Grade 6 & 7 Levels where students learn a symphonic 
instrument.  Students currently in Grade 7 who were not in Band last year can 
also join the Grade 7 Band if they are interested – special arrangements are made 
at the beginning of the year to incorporate Grade 7s starting as beginners in band.   

  

mailto:janine.king@wvschools.ca
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/8RgUweu2lnJRT316inNHDQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRm29yfP0TraHR0cDovL3RyYWNrLnNwZS5zY2hvb2xtZXNzZW5nZXIuY29tL2YvYS9paVlFTkpzTElDNEhsN2ZBbThPOFVRfn4vQUFBQUFRQX4vUmdSa19QYjlQMFE0YUhSMGNITTZMeTkzWlhOMGRtRnVZMjkxZG1WeWMyTm9iMjlzY3k1allTOXdjbTluY21GdGN5OWxiR1Z0Wlc1MFlYSjVMV0poYm1SWEIzTmphRzl2YkcxQ0NtTVhmY01iWTJ3eGNwcFNHR3gyWlhKa2FXTmphR2x2UUhkMmMyTm9iMjlzY3k1allWZ0VBQUFBQWd-flcHc2Nob29sbUIKZPkfqfpk4p8LcFIWYWNhbXBiZWxsQHd2c2Nob29scy5jYVgEAAAAAg~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/8RgUweu2lnJRT316inNHDQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRm29yfP0TraHR0cDovL3RyYWNrLnNwZS5zY2hvb2xtZXNzZW5nZXIuY29tL2YvYS9paVlFTkpzTElDNEhsN2ZBbThPOFVRfn4vQUFBQUFRQX4vUmdSa19QYjlQMFE0YUhSMGNITTZMeTkzWlhOMGRtRnVZMjkxZG1WeWMyTm9iMjlzY3k1allTOXdjbTluY21GdGN5OWxiR1Z0Wlc1MFlYSjVMV0poYm1SWEIzTmphRzl2YkcxQ0NtTVhmY01iWTJ3eGNwcFNHR3gyWlhKa2FXTmphR2x2UUhkMmMyTm9iMjlzY3k1allWZ0VBQUFBQWd-flcHc2Nob29sbUIKZPkfqfpk4p8LcFIWYWNhbXBiZWxsQHd2c2Nob29scy5jYVgEAAAAAg~~


HOT LUNCH – Stay tuned for more information. 

The IPPG is pleased to announce that once again the MunchALunch website will be 
opening in the coming weeks. Pls stay tuned to the weekly E Bulletin for more information 
on this fabulous fundraising opportunity for our school but also the provision of delicious 
and nutritious lunch menu items for students.  

Similar to last year, lunch orders will be expected to be delivered to students at the school 
on Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday.  More details will be forthcoming 

next week and all orders are made directly through the MunchALunch website.  

Important Dates:  

Sept 11-15th Half Day for KG & KG Intake Interviews in the Afternoon 

Sept 18th Full Day KG begins! 

Sept 19th  1st District XC Running Meet @ Ambleside Gr 3-7 

Sept 21st Terry Fox Run for the Cure School Wide Run 

Sept 22nd Professional Development Day : School Not in Session 

Sept 27th Inside Irwin Park – Orientation Evening (TBC) 

Sept 28th Orange Shirt Day 

Oct 2nd National Truth and Reconciliation Day (Stat Holiday) 

    

 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/lpL8uJ6iw-PYZ4AuPz7mRg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRm29yfP4TgB2h0dHA6Ly90cmFjay5zcGUuc2Nob29sbWVzc2VuZ2VyLmNvbS9mL2Evdmx6dkZmYU5LR2p4VmM1UnpfTW1Ld35-L0FBQUFBUUF-
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/m00ITswybmp34BEUSJrNPw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRm29yfP4TgB2h0dHA6Ly90cmFjay5zcGUuc2Nob29sbWVzc2VuZ2VyLmNvbS9mL2EvUnNYY09uU1hKMl9jYU5XZVNIWnQ3Z35-L0FBQUFBUUF-

